                               Foscp Newsletter Xmas Edition 2020
Dear Friends, We append latest Chairmans Report to keep you up todate. We are pleased to report that our new Parks Manager, Sarah Fowler has hit the ground running and despite Covid 19 she has the appetite for catching up on all the outstanding issues.

POETRY PRIZE COMPETITION You are invited to join in Sutton Parks and Lockdown Poetry Competition, they are looking for the best poem on the theme of parks and lockdown. During lockdown, parks have provided a space to breathe, an escape from our 4 walls, helping to restore our mental and physical health. NB Its free to enter, Open to all residents of LBS only. A prize for the winner in each category of a £50 book token.* Under 12 years old * 12-17 years old * Adults 18+ years old * One entry per person * Close date 31st December 2020. Refer LBS website ; Sutton Parks and Lockdown Competition, Terms & Conditions. Email entries to dawn.fielding@sutton.gov.uk.
FOSCP CHAIRMANS REPORT AGM 2020 (2019-2020)  First of all I am pleased to welcome our new Parks Manager, Sarah Fowler who commenced  in the New Year. She has been appointed Contract Officer for this Park due to LBS restructuring plans. We had the pleasure in meeting Sarah on site at the new Pavilion on Friday 3rd January 2020 along with LBS colleagues Ian Wolstencroft and Paul Brockwell. Now that we had a new football club using the Pavilion the purpose of the meeting was to assemble a Public Realm Bid/Grant for new table and chairs for the Pavilion plus 2 new outdoor benches on the new path so that spectators and park users could enjoy watching the football. On top of that we applied for a new picnic table to be located in the childrens play area. We are pleased to advise that all these projects were supported by the Cheam North & Worcester Park Local Committee and have now been installed.
After this excellent start all this was about to change with the Coronavirus Pandemic. We had the first UK Covid 19 lockdown commence on the 23rd March 2020 which created restrictions on social contact. We saw emegency notices going up into the park to maintain social distancing at all times-that means at least 2M away from other people. This is to reduce the spread of the corona virus. Also play areas and gymn equipment was sealed off. We had been hoping that the Neighbourhood Watch was going to organize another “Picnic in the Park” which had become an annual event but unfortunately this has now been cancelled for the forseeable future. We had also hoped that our Local Ward Concillor Jed Dwight was going to organize an Army Day or Dog Show in the park and we were hoping to have an “Open Day” to show off the new Pavilion but with all Coronavirus restrictions in force it is now impossible to organize. Some of the other casualties of Covid 19 is we normally team up with “Sutton Nature Conservation Volunteers”, who organize  a special day planting day at Sutton Common Scrape in the  Paddock but not this year. This is an important conservation project. However its a long term project organized by LBS Suttons Bio Diversity Team and they are fortunate to have funding from the Peoples Postcode Lottery. Also after ongoing repairs we still await a “Structural Report” for the Bowls Clubhouse after it suffered some structural damage. On a positive we have had a “Park Walkabout” with our new Contract Manager to go through all the current issues in the park and assist in the production of a new “Action Plan 2020” for the park. The Council now plan to re-introduce cricket into the park. They have agreed funding with the London Cricket Trust to introduce Non Turf Pitches (NTP's) Also the Friends Volunteers have planted 500 new Narcissi Daffs supplied by the Parks Dept to brighten up the main entrance in the Spring. Moving ahead to future plans the Council have developed an exciting new “Parks and Open Parks Strategy” for the Parks.  This new strategy plans to recognize the value of having “Friends Groups” and the benefits they bring. Thus building a new relationship between the Friends Groups and the Council and creating more groups to help protect and preserve our environment.
Finally many thanks to all our committee members for their voluntary contribution, Pete and Jean Callaway who maintain our Friends web site, our Local ward Councillors and the Parks Officers for their all year round support.

    Stay safe. Enjoy the Park     Ray Leyden, Chairman, FoSCP     Email ; friends@foscp.org.uk
